ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE NORWEGIAN-KOREAN 
FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION 2017.
The period from the General Assembly 15. September 2016 to the General Assembly 
21.  September 2017
There are about 560 members in the Association by September 2017.
There were about 300 members when the Association was started in 2009.
BOARD MEETINGS.  There have been 5 Board meetings. 
Topics have been: planning for various meetings for the members; the cultural meeting 24. November,  planning of the social event 4. March, contributing to the launching of the book “Jeg ønsker deg et vakkert liv” 28. Mars, the General Assembly 2017, and other events. Important topics always are the preliminary plans for the coming seasons.

ACTIVITIES
1. 15. September 2016. General Assembly.
The General Assembly took place in Filmkafeen with about 30 people present. The first part of the meeting was a lecture on Korean cuisine by Petter Mæhlum who was “Ambassador of Korean Food” 2015. 
After a coffee break, there was the formal General Assembly with annual report and elections. Elections: Lucie Paus Falck, Didrik Bakke Dukefoss and Karina Castberg were re-elected for two years
(Marita Nordbø, Egil Aksnes and Jennie Steidel were elected for 2 years in 2015.) 

The Embassy representative to the board is councellor Hong
2. 24. November 2016 “Cultural” meeting about
Contemporary Korean Literature and about K-pop.

Journalist Gerd Elin Sandve gave an interesting presentation of the Korean author Han Kang who won the Man Booker prize 2016, and she lectured on other contemporary Korean authors.

The second part of the meeting was about K-pop. Thea Bakke who represents the Board of KPiN (Organisasjonen for Koreansk Popkultur i Norge) gave a presentation on the background of the K-pop Industry in Korea and the development of K-pop in Norway.
There were about 25 people present.

3. 4. March 2017 “Social event” in Filmkafeen.
There were more than 100 people attending this very tasty and successful social event with Korean food catered from TinTin restaurant. The Embassy generously sponsored the event, and the attendees payed a rather small fee. Ambassador Park and his wife and other  guests from the Korean Embassy spent the evening with us. 
4. 28. March 2017 
We contributed in many practical ways in the launching of the moving book “ Jeg ønsker deg et vakkert liv” which is translated by Heidi Schmidt. 

The venue was Filmkafeen, and there were more than 100 people present

5. Further information 
Website: norsk-koreansk.no 

Facebook: facebook.com/norskkoreansk 

Info from Korea: www.korea.net
www.arirang.com   
The Norwegian Embassy in Seoul: www.norway.or.kr 

FINANCES.
The Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association is an organization with no membership fee. Consequently, as always, there is not much to inform about when finances are concerned. However, the Association was given a start capital from the former Norwegian Korean Forum in 2009. The expenses have been for the website, for renting localities for the meetings, and for small gifts to lecturers at the meetings.
We thank the Korean Embassy for their generous economical contributions.
If any member wants to give a donation in 2017, you are of course welcome to do so, to 

account no 1503 14 20331, Norsk-Koreansk Vennskapsforening.
By 1. January 2017 the bank account was NOK 21 550, 97 

By September 2017 the bank account amounts to NOK 26 268, 79
The Board of the Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association 


September 2017
